


SO…HOW ARE THINGS GOING?
When you start preparing a newsletter in 
early August that will come to homes in 
early September, you never know what 
in the world might have changed in the 
meantime.  I hope at this reading that all 
is well, especially with you and the people 
you care about.  While we can’t control 
what is going on in the world, we each 
can make a positive difference in our own 
community.  

With that in mind, I continue to work 
with our Nowthen Council and city staff 
to provide quality, professional services 
to keep our city running efficiently and 
effectively, and working with residents to 
help keep Nowthen a wonderful country 
place to live.  

HIGH-SPEED FIBER THROUGHOUT 
NOWTHEN-FINALLY!!
Construction started in late spring to bring 
highspeed fiber service to every home 
and business in Nowthen.  Most of the 
construction is expected to be completed 
by late fall, with the remaining work to be 
completed in early spring 2025.  

As I have stated previously, this has been 
quite an adventure for me. I have been 
working on this project for more than ten 
years and now it is finally a reality.  

I believe one of the best parts of this 
process is, by working with Federal, State, 
and County officials to obtain grants and 
with the significant financial contributions 
from the internet providers, we are able 
to provide fiber throughout the city at no 
cost to the Nowthen taxpayers!  (For the 
record, the total cost to bring fiber internet 
throughout the city exceeds $10M.)  

Thank you to my fellow council members, 
city staff, and our city attorney for their 
assistance throughout this process. I am 
also grateful to all the residents who offered 
encouragement, information, and reached 
out to our government officials on behalf 
of this project.  It was a great team effort.

The service providers will be sending 
out information regarding anticipated 
installation schedules and their product 
rates as construction moves into areas 
throughout the city. There is no obligation 
to sign up for their services.  

CONTROLLING CITY COSTS
The Council and I continue to work hard 
to try and control Nowthen’s expenses, 
while still providing excellent city services, 
retaining high caliber personnel, and 
maintaining a healthy financial reserve.  

Even though Nowthen is a small city, we still 
have some very large expenses.  Finding 
the best way to manage the city funds is 
always a challenge for the city council and 
city staff.  With the economy in flux locally 
and across the globe, it is more critical than 
ever that we all make prudent financial 
decisions.  It is even more important when 
you are spending other people’s money 
as elected officials do when using monies 
provided by taxpayers.  In the past number 
of years, the Nowthen City council has 
invested over a million dollars in trucks & 
equipment for the public works and fire 
departments, millions of dollars for road 
maintenance and improvements, and we’ve 
invested millions of dollars in public safety 
and personnel costs (fire department, law 
enforcement, and city staff).  We’ve made 
all these investments while still maintaining 
one of the lowest city tax rates in the state.

 I believe it is our responsibility to hold the 
line on spending wherever reasonable, 
especially when the state legislature is 
raising taxes, fees, and additional charges 
to record levels. With this in mind, we 
value your input and ideas regarding the 
city budget. The city’s budget proposal for 
2025 must be submitted to the County by 
the end of September.  You may contact 
the members of the city council if you 
would wish to share your input; our contact 
information is on the back page of this 
newsletter.  

LEGISLATIVE ACTION IMPACTING 
NOWTHEN
For the past few legislative sessions there 
have been several bills brought forward 
that would strip the authority of cities to 
have control over their lot sizes, zoning 
regulations, residential and commercial 
development, and density, among other 
things. These bills would also have 
eliminated the cities’ authority in these 
matters and our residents’ rights to have 
public hearings on developments on their 
neighboring properties.  In addition to 
these issues, there was still a bill that would 
have repealed Nowthen’s exemption from 
Met Council control.  

There was great concern this year, 
because of bi-partisan support, that these 
overreaching bills would finally be passed 
into law.  But, thanks to the opposition 
from our group of elected and appointed 
officials and the calls and emails from 
concerned residents (and the confusion 
in St. Paul at the end of the Legislative 
session) most of these bills never got to a 
vote.  Thankfully, and of great importance 
to the residents of Nowthen, the repeal of 
our exemption from Met council control 
also did not pass.  Many of the groups 
supporting these bills stated they will bring 
them back next session.  I encourage all 
who believe that cities should control their 
own zoning and land use issues to support 
like-minded individuals throughout the 
state.  

As always, I am available for your 
questions, comments, or concerns. Phone 
or text me at 763-639-9151 or email at 
MayorPilon@gmail.com.

May God bless Nowthen and may America 
bless God! 

.Mayor Jeff Pilon
“I favor a policy of fiscal responsibility not
 because I wish to save money, but because 
I wish to save people.”
Calvin Coolidge

GREETINGS FROM 
MAYOR PILON

                    Greetings from Mayor Pilon

What a “winter”!  Mostly mild weather with little snow until March and being able to tap maple trees in 
January, which is a first for me.  Admittedly this was not so good for winter sports enthusiasts, but 
wonderful for city budgets.  We can all appreciate lower heating bills, little time spent moving snow, 
wonderful driving conditions and the ability to get out and about without hassle. The council and our 
city staff continue to work hard to keep Nowthen running pleasantly and professionally.  

Since our last newsletter, we have made some changes in our city staff. Isaac Schulz, along with 
being one of our Firefighters, has been hired as a full-time employee in our public works department.  
Sue Schmit and Chris Riley have joined our office team as part-time employees.  You will see their 
smiling faces or hear their pleasant voices when you contact the city office.  In January of this year 
we welcomed Cindy Nash, of Collaborative Planning LLC, as our new contract City Planner and as of 
March we began a contract with Rum River Consultants as our Building and Code Compliance 
Officials.  I am excited to have them join our team. I continue to enjoy working with the Council, our 
Administrator, and Staff as we plan for our city’s future needs while still maintaining Nowthen’s high 
quality country living.  

Internet- Finally!  This has been quite an adventure for me, I’ve been working on bringing high 
speed internet to all of Nowthen for more than ten years and it is finally becoming a reality.  After 
countless meetings with Federal, State, County officials, our City Council and Attorney, a multitude of 
potential internet providers, and more recently, many months of contract discussions and 
negotiations, the city of Nowthen will finally be getting high speed internet service available to every 
home and business.  Thank you to all the residents and council members who offered assistance, 
encouragement, information, and reached out to their legislators on behalf of this project.  It was a 
great team effort.

Our partnership with Arvig begin in the fall of 2021 to make fiber to the home (FTTH) available to 
approximately 200 homes in the SW corner of Nowthen. Our second partnership with Arvig will make 
FTTH available to 81 homes in the areas surrounding Twin Lakes.  This project planning started in 
2022, with construction beginning in November 2023, and is expected to be completed by the end of 
this spring.  

This past year we worked with Comcast on an $8.5 M project (at no cost to Nowthen taxpayers) to 
bring high speed multi-gig fiber services to every home and business in Nowthen (for those not in the 
Arvig service areas). Engineering and design activity began this winter with construction starting this 
spring.  Much of the work is expected to be completed by late fall 2024, with the remaining work to be 
completed by spring 2025.  According to Comcast, they will be installing the most advanced 
technology available (EPON Fiber to the Premise).  A map showing the areas covered by Arvig and 
Comcast is on the city’s website, along with their contact information.  Both Arvig and Comcast will be 
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C I T Y O F N O W T H E N

FINAL THURSDAYS: SEPTEMBER 5, 12, 19, & 26
NOTE NEW HOURS 3:00-6:00

Wow, another successful market season is coming to an end.
Our vendors are so grateful to the many customers who visit each week.

This year we welcomed new vendors, food trucks, and welcomed back
special guests. The market wouldn't be the success it is without our

vendors, volunteers, and customers! THANK YOU!

If you would like to be a market vendor, presenter, food truck, or
volunteer, email NowthenFarmersMarket@gmail.com.

We would love for you to become part of the Nowthen Farmers Market!

Stop by the Heritage Festival Farmers Market at Memorial Park on
Saturday, September 28th, 10:00-5:00!

Watch the City of Nowthen Website for potential indoor markets!

SAVE THE DATE - 2025 FARMERS MARKET
THURSDAYS, JUNE-SEPTEMBER

Like us on Facebook to stay current on
Farmers Market Happenings!
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Saturday,
September 28th

Annual Nowthen
Nowthen
Memorial Park

FESTIVAL
HERITAGE

Pancake Breakfast 8:30 -10:30 under the big tent!
Arts & Crafts Vendors - Farmers Market Barron of Bubble & Balloon
Bending - Live Music - Giant Inflatable Slide - Kids Bouncies - Food
Vendors - Alpacas & Goats - Marble Mazes - Kids Games &
Activities - Hay Wagon Rides - Inflatable Obstacle Course - Axe
Throwing - Fire Station Open House - Anoka County Sherriff K9
Demo - Mark Larson Martial Art Demo
Contests: Giant Pumpkin - Veggies - Sunflower - Scarecrows
Pulled Pork Dinner 5:00-7:00 under the big tent! - Fireworks at dusk!

*Schedule subject to change*

Admission and parking
are free, and there's

something for everyone
to enjoy. So, gather

your friends and family!

612-964-5228
www.NowthenHeritageFestival.com
NowthenHeritageFestival@gmail.com

SINCERE THANK YOU TO OUR SPONSORS!

PLATINUM $1000+
A&B Welding - Bill’s Superette - Blaine Festival
City of Nowthen - CST Companies - Jump City

Mork Well Co. Inc - Rum River Propane

GOLD $500-$999
Air Comfort Heating and Air Conditioning - Berry Hill Farm

Centerpoint Plumbing - Connexus Energy - Dehn Oil & Propane
Extreme Graphics - Home Service Hearing Aid Inc - Metro Tent
Rental - Minnesota Aiki Shuren Dojo - North Valley - Nowthen
Lions - Carolyn and Tom Olson - On Call Pavement Services

Pine River State Bank - Plaisted Companies Incorporated
Ripple Health Clinic - Warning Lites
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SEPT. 28SEPT. 28

THUMBS UP IS A NONPROFIT
CHARITY WORKING IN OUR
COMMUNITIES FOR MENTAL

HEALTH AWARENESS & SUICIDE
PREVENTION.

LAKESIDE CABINETS IS EXCITED
TO SUPPORT THIS IMPORTANT

CAUSE THROUGH OUR ANNUAL
CHARITY CAR SHOW. STOP BY

THEIR BOOTH TO SAY HELLO
(DONATIONS ACCEPTED)

WE ARE TEAMING UP
FOR MENTAL HEALTH,

WE HOPE YOU CAN
JOIN US !

L A K E S I D E C A B I N E T S
C H A R I T Y C A R S H O W

THANK YOU TO OUR

LOCAL SPONSORS:

NORTHWOODS BAR

NOWTHEN NURSERY

BOOTLEGGERS SALOON

BURNS BOTTLE SHOP

8

JOIN US FOR A FUN FILLED DAYAYAJOIN US FOR A FUN FILLED DAY
1 trophy winner in each class

Enjoy music by Tunes-To-Go

Smokin’ J’s BBQ Food Truck

Stop by the Thumbs Up Booth

Enter to win our custom bean bag boards

(3 winners!)

More than $2,000 in prizes will be raffled

off during the show.

w
w
w
.la

ke
si
d
ec

a
b
in
et
s.
co

m

2 0 2 4

8209 199TH AVE NW NOWTHEN, MN 10:00AM - 2:00PM
(parking starts at 9am, NO early parking please)
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NOWTHEN COMMUNITY SPOTLIGHT:

ST. JOHN LUTHERAN SCHOOL, NOWTHEN’S CHRISTIAN COUNTRY SCHOOL

When you drive through the intersection of Viking and Baugh, do you realize you are driving past Nowthen’s only 
K-8 school? Nestled on the edge of Nowthen proper, St. John Lutheran School represents the historical country 
school while providing excellent education in a Christ-centered environment.

St. John Lutheran Church was organized at Viking and Baugh in Burns Township in November of 1876, by about 
10 farming families of the area. The school was formally established in 1888. Prior to that, church members asked 
the traveling minister to provide brief stretches of education for their children.  “Because of the ethnic background 
of the congregational membership, all teaching was done in the German language. Shortly before the turn of 
the century, English reading was included in the curriculum and gradually became the primary language in the 
school.” (From the book, “Nowthen: Then and Now” by Lou Paulson).

After the school was established, the church pastor continued to be the educator until 1916 when a principal-
teacher was hired. St. John Lutheran School was originally started as a one-room classroom, and this was 
maintained until 1957 when a second classroom and teacher was added. Some Nowthen residents may remember 
the original church/school building, built in 1892, that housed the one-room school until 1949. 

In 1949, a two-room schoolhouse was dedicated and used until 1987 when an addition to the 1971 church 
building allowed the church and school to be housed under the same roof.  In June of 2002, St. John took on 
a 1.6-million-dollar expansion of the facility to include a Family Life Center/gymnasium, the remodeling of the 
existing sanctuary and the lower level of the Church. At present there are 9 classrooms, a library, sanctuary and 
Family Life Center that serves both the congregation and school. In May of 2010 the congregation remodeled 
the sanctuary.

 St. John Lutheran School has small class sizes, offering low student to teacher ratios, which allows for individual 
instruction. It also offers traditional education and values in an everchanging world where “getting back to the 
basics” serves our children well. Parents have excellent access to the teachers and day-to-day school activities 
due to the small size. St. John is a private, parochial school but has affordable tuition in comparison to other local 
private schools.

The students of St. John today learn the educational basics: reading, writing, and arithmetic. In fact, St. John is 
one of the last area schools to continue with cursive writing instruction. While continuing traditional techniques, 
they also have appropriate access to technology to enhance their learning through Chromebooks and computers. 
Our science teacher regularly includes hands-on experiments such as worm and starfish dissections and physics 
labs with the yearly “egg-drop” challenge. The school continues to have a foundation in music with all-school 
Christmas concerts and Spring musicals. Individual music lessons are offered with local piano, string and band 
instructors. Cross-country, soccer, basketball, volleyball and softball are extracurricular sports offered to upper 
grades.

Religious instruction is the foundation of our school and continues to be the cornerstone for our teachers and 
students. Every day begins with prayer and devotions, weekly chapel services are held on Wednesdays, and 
lunchtime begins and ends by giving thanks. Scripture and catechism memory work is a weekly expectation 
along with daily Bible instruction. The teachers care for the students because of their belief in a Loving Savior 
and regularly teach the children about God’s love and His forgiveness. Conflicts between children are resolved 
with forgiveness, helping children to learn this action and bring it into adulthood.

St. John Lutheran School values its past and the people who have persevered with faith and sacrifice to serve 
children with love and quality instruction. St. John is a school where you can know your children will be loved, 
the past will be valued, and the future will be protected. St. John has had a positive impact on generations of 
families in our community.  If you live in the Nowthen area and have kids in the Preschool - 8th grade, check out 
St. John Lutheran School!

Making Disciples by Linking Lives to Jesus Christ.

Studying His Word  •  Sharing His Story  •  Showing His Love  •  Serving the community

By Amy Hanson 

St. John School 1949 - 1987
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A Complete Water Well Drilling Company 

Since 1945 

Residential – Commercial – Industrial - Agricultural 

Licensed – Bonded - Insured 

• Water Well Drilling 
• Service and Repairs 
• Well Sealing Abandonment 
• Jet – Submersible – Variable Speed 

Constant Pressure Systems 
• Waterers and Hydrants 
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SNOW PILES PUSHED ACROSS THE 
ROAD WILL FREEZE UP. WHEN HIT, 
THEY JOLT THE DRIVER AND 
CAN DAMAGE THE 
PLOW TRUCK. 

+/- 17 Foot Ditch 

4Foot 
Shoulder 

24 Foot Road Width 
(gravel or paved) 

4 Foot 
Shoulder 

SIDE VIEW 
Snow Plow 
Windrow 

�(snow ridge) 

+/- 17 Foot Ditch 

+--------.---------�- 66 Foot Right of Way -�----+-------....-

TOP VIEW 

Snow Plow 
Windrow-­

(snow ridge) 

IT IS 
AGAINST 

THE LAWIN 
MINNESOTA 

TO PUSH 
SNOW 

ACROSS 
THE ROAD. 

Minnesota 
Statute 160.2715 

Snow Plow 
Windrow -­

(snow ridge) 
PUSH THE 

SNOW INTO 
YOUR OWN 
PROPERTY, 
EVEN WITH 

OR PAST THE 
SNOW PLOW 
WINDROW. 

DON'T DO THIS 

CORRECT METHOD 

TOP VIEW 
Snow Plow 
Windrow 

DRIVEWAY 
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    2024:  September 10th October 8th November 12th  December 10th
   2025:  January 14th February 11th March 11th April 8th May 13th  June 10th  July 8th   August 12th

slehner@nowthenmn.net
Deputy Clerk Natalie Johnson

Natalie@nowthenmn.net

Lexi@nowthenmn.net

Chris@nowthenmn.net

Police—Fire—Ambulance
Emergency …………………………….….. 911
Non Emergency …………..763 427 1212

Mayor
763 639 9151

mayorpilon@gmail.com

Jason Alders
City Council Member 

612 718 8183
jasonalders03@gmail.com

Dan Breyen 
City Council Member 

612 470 2234
dnbreyen@gmail.com

Shanni Fladebo 
City Council Member 

763 772 8233
shanni2in2@gmail.com

Mary Rainville 
City Council Member 

612 964 5228
maryrainv@gmail.com

Nowthen Property Assessors  
Erick Skogquist & Mary Wells
763 412 1966

8188 199th Ave NW
Nowthen, MN 55330 

Monday  Friday
10:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m.

763 441 1347 ext. 300
Email: info@nowthenmn.net
Website: www.cityofnowthen.com

Note: 
Throughout the year meetings may be added, rescheduled or canceled. Additional City Council Work Sessions may 

be scheduled throughout the month. See the most current City Council  meeting information on the city’s website at 
www.cityofnowthen.com. 

__________________________________________________________________________________________________________

COMMUNITY ORGANIZATIONS

  Nowthen Lions Nowthen SeniorsNowthen Heritage Festival
NowthenHeritageFestival@gmail.com   Judy Herrala, Secretary     Terrance Gerdes, President

Nowthen Farmers Market
Mary Lieser 651 200 5178 

763 753 6962 763 354 4365

Rum River Consultants 

763 331 7722
_________________________________________________________________________________________________________

The Nowthen City Council Meets at the Nowthen Historic Town Hall, 19800 Nowthen Blvd, Nowthen, MN 55303

The Council meets the 2nd Tuesday of the month with the meetings beginning at 6:00 p.m.  
The 2024 2025 meeting dates are listed below.

Meetings are live streamed on the City of Nowthen Youtube channel. 
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